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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

November 12, 2010
ROOM C101 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Kent Harding.  

Who am I? - Faculty person this month was Larry Flick and the staff person was Arnie DeLarosa.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Minutes from the October meeting were approved.  

AGENDA CHANGES – NONE 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Jennifer DeFrance and Meg Wichser announced that advising materials have been updated.  Black binders containing the newly updated advising materials were made available for distribution at the meeting.   Jennifer noted that the General Studies degree plan of study will be updated on the web to reflect the board policy requirement wherein open electives should be chosen with no more than fifteen hours selected from any one subject area.   Jennifer also mentioned that the College has a new course MAT* K090 Math Pathways and distributed a handout to inform the group of additional details on the course, frequently asked questions, etc.   


· Brian Kennedy demonstrated the use of the tool available online via myCommNet that enables optimal advising, student degree evaluation, and preliminary graduation audits.  He pointed out that there are still some glitches that may occur occasionally with CAAP and that if questions arise, please contact Registrar Christine Languth directly.   


· Leslie Samuelson’s Teaching Assistants were acknowledged as guests of the meeting and  warmly welcomed.  


· Matt Burbine and Zach Flight provided the group with information on the improvements in tutoring center appointment tracking, demonstrating the before and after tutoring tracking processes.  It was noted by several members of the Academic Division that the online tool developed is tremendously efficient and has great possibilities for expanded utilization throughout various departments on campus.  


· George Rezendes provided information on the Fresh Start policy, its requirements and the pros and cons of students availing themselves of this Fresh Start opportunity.  Among the various requirements mentioned, George highlighted the fact that students need to have a GPA less than a 2.0, to have had a two year break from the college, and will lose grades less than C-.  
DEANS COMMUNICATIONS

· Dean Branchini commended the Academic Division for its work on Title III, and announced that  the Title III evaluator was extremely impressed upon his recent visit to the College, and very pleased upon his review of all activities via the various presentations made to him and documentation provided.

· Dean Branchini thanked all that are involved in the NEASC self study efforts, including but not limited to the assessment of the College’s academic programs.  Through the completion of various tables to be completed in the document, the College is providing NEASC with evidence-based information on all that we are doing in our programs and demonstrating that our efforts are coming together.  

· Thanks were given to the General Education Task Force for the work being done by that group and the various strides made.  Specific mention was made with regard to critical thinking and quantitative reasoning assessment, and the thorough rubrics that have been developed to assess general education competency in those areas.  

· Blackboard Learn will be implemented in the Fall 2012.  Dean Branchini promoted the value of using Blackboard and encouraged its usage, stating that it is essential to our paperless environment and a means to communicate easily with our students.   She also encouraged members of the Division to attend training sessions in the Spring.  

· An update was provided to the group regarding the distributions of year round Pell Grants and the impact this will have on College policy and process. Many areas of the College will be impacted by the changes in Pell funding.  For example, as a result of students now being able to receive Pell funding year round, the scheduling of course offerings will need to accommodate the increased demand for course offerings in the summer. 
   


COMMITTEE REPORTS - NONE.

OLD BUSINESS - NONE.

NEW BUSINESS - NONE

PROPOSAL OF TOPICS/ISSUES for subsequent AD meetings – None


All motions will be emailed to the Academic Division before the next meeting.
OPEN DISCUSSION

· A reminder was given to the group to return State of Connecticut Charitable Giving Pledge Cards to Phil Mayer.

· An announcement was made for Open Microphone night at Two Wives Pizza on November 17th.   This event is a food drive fundraiser, with the entry fee being canned goods.  The evening will be full of artists, musicians, and poets.  

· A recommendation as made to have a representative from Student Services Committee be on the Steering Committee.   

· Kent Harding discussed the role of the Steering Committee and the balancing act required in fielding student-related agenda items brought forth for discussion.  He explained that there are times that the Steering Committee will not bring forward agenda items for discussion if these items are deemed as irrelevant for Academic Division group discussion.  An example was raised as to the Steering Committee’s decision recently to not bring forward a discussion on the issue this semester concerning the discovery of students’ drug use in the Student Lounge.  As the situation required carrying out a statewide institution policy, the item was not brought forth as an agenda item.  

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:25 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, December 10th, 1:00 p.m. in Room C-101. [image: image1.png]



